
 

 

VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 
November 5, 2013 

 

Mayor Bowman opened the November 5, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and led 
those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Present at the regular meeting of council was Campbell, Bockbrader, Cox, Long, 
and Rothenbuhler. Absent: Schuerman. Others present were Harold Brown – Sentinel 
Tribune, Ed Wozniak, Nicole Long, Joanne Busdeker, Mary Cowell, Solicitor Marsh and the 
clerk.  
 
Minutes: Cox moved and Campbell seconded to approve the October 15, 2013 regular 
meeting minutes. Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Long moved and Rothenbuhler seconded to approve the bills in the 
amount of $1,814.83. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mayor: 
Upcoming events in the Village: 
  Ande’s Manta this weekend in the Opera House 
  Christmas in the Village – November 30 and December 1 
  1st Annual Lighted Christmas Parade – December 1 
  Tree Lighting Ceremony – December 1 
 
Preliminary figures for the pool look better than we expected.    
 
Campbell: 
Campbell explained he had asked Morton Salt to re-quote the price for salt given the prices 
given to area communities. They agreed to reduce the Village price to $38.01per ton from the 
initial price of $48.08. Stephanie has already signed the agreement and emailed the 
acceptance of the contract back to Morton Salt with the new rate of $38.01 per delivered ton. 
 
Campbell and Long have been working with Wood Lane Services to determine the best fit to 
complete the Village’s cleaning needs. It was the consensus of Council to ask Wood Lane 
Services to draw up a contract/quote for them to provide supplemental cleaning services 
using Village equipment and supplies. The Village Employees would provide for the daily 
needs. 
 
Cox: 
Finance meeting will be next Tuesday evening. 
 
Long: 
Well work is complete and testing is being done. They are getting about 180 gallons/minute 
from the well. 
 
The BPA is discussing new sewer taps. 
 
Efficiency Smart was at the BPA meeting. They in conjunction with AMP, Inc., offer a 
program for some energy saving options for the Village for a fairly significant fee. While 



 

 

Efficiency Smart is a sound program, the BPA considered the benefits of the plan and 
decided it was not a wise spend given our current situation. The BPA decided to opt out of 
the program this year.  
 
Other: 
Mary Cowell asked Council action on the nuisance property at 810 West Front Street. She 
gave a history of what she has done to try to get action taken at the property. Solicitor Marsh 
suggested ways to proceed. Mayor Bowman will move forward to determine if the Village can 
get the owners to consent to the property to be condemned. 
 
Joanne Busdeker stated she was in favor of holding Trick or Treat during day light hours. She 
also liked that it was on a Saturday. She would like Council to consider it for next year. 
 
Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 7:37pm. 


